
 
 

 

 

 
 
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE: June 11, 2024  
TO: Jeff Towery, City Manager 
FROM: Jennifer Cuellar, Finance Director 
SUBJECT: Public Hearing on FY2024-25 Proposed Uses of State Revenue Sharing  
 

 
Report in Brief: A public hearing on Proposed State Revenue Sharing is required by Oregon 
statute. 
 
Discussion of Hearing and Resolution Actions:  
ORS 221.770 requires that cities annually pass an ordinance or resolution requesting state 
revenue sharing money, holding public hearings, and certifying that these hearings were held. 
 
To receive state revenue sharing in 2024-25, the City must have levied property taxes in the 
preceding year and: 
 

1) Pass an ordinance or resolution approving participation in the program and file a 
copy of that ordinance with the State of Oregon prior to July 31. 

 
2) Hold the following hearings on the use of state revenue sharing funds: 

 
a) a public hearing before the budget committee to discuss possible uses of the 

funds 
 

b) a public hearing before the city council on the proposed uses of the funds in 
relation to the entire budget 

 
3) Certify to the State of Oregon prior to July 31 that these hearings have been held 

 
As required by ORS 221.770, a public hearing on possible uses of state revenue sharing was 
held before the City of McMinnville Budget Committee on May 22, 2024. 
 
A resolution approving participation in the program and requesting revenue sharing will be 
presented to the City Council at the June 25, 2024 meeting. The City will then certify to the 
State of Oregon prior to July 31 that the public hearings were held. 
 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
The City anticipates receiving $508,000 in state shared revenues, a vital source of unrestricted 
general fund revenues to support public services.  
 
Recommendation:  Hold public hearing as required by ORS 221.770.   
 
Documents: 

1. Hearing Notice for the FY2024-25 Proposed Uses of State Shared Revenue  
 
  



 
 

 

 
 
 
 


